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preferences were? 
that? 

Like sado-masochism, bondage, remember 

A There was a couple that I had run into that was like that. 

Q You don't remember anybody by the name of Joe? 

A (Pause) Do I know a Joe? 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

In one of your statements, you say that "Joe" was the victim 
before Piest, and that Joe liked bondage. And you didn't like 
that stuff. 

Well, I know I had sex with a guy named Joe, but I don't think 
that he was a victim. 

Do you remember anybody who liked bondage? 

Oh, a couple times I ran into, ran into some really squirrelly 
people, but I, ya know, ya keep want to label 'em with all 
victims, I don't think they were victims all .....• 

Q I'm just using the terms in here. 

A Okay, there was ••... 

Q Its what you said. 

A How do you know I said that or if they didn't .••••.••..• 

Q Well alright, what I'm doing is using the terms in here. Do 
you remember the person before Piest that was killed? 

A That'd be a guy named uh, ..... 

Q Don't guess. 

A No, I don't know who the hell was the one that was before 
Piest. 

Q Here you remember. 

A I, ya know, I, I, I think it was somebody from Elmwood Park, 
but I'm not sure. 

Q Oh, I'm sorry I made a mistake, which I want to correct now. 
You said that after Joe was killed that you put him in the 
trunk of the car, drove to the river and on the way to dump 
him, that's when you picked the hitchhiker up to Colorado. 
Does that help you at all? 



Q You never picked up anybody in the 

A Diversey & Clark and in that area. 

Q ••• in the Arlington Park Racetrack? 

A Hell no, I've never been to that ••.... wait, I've been to the 

Q 

A 

Q 

Arlington Park Racetrack one time, which was as a clown with 
James Vanmorris; we were there for a cat show put on by David 
Woods. That's the only time I ever been out in Arlington 
Heights. 

In one of the statements you say that you--or they say that 
you say that you picked up somebody at Arlington Park 
apparently at the racetrack--but you don't have any 
recollection of that? 

I've never been to the racetrack in Arlington Park other than 
for ..• uh, uh, I was wearing a clown outfit, I was with James 
Vanmorris, we had did the clowning at, at the Hillside 
Shopping Center, we had drove to Arlington Heights for a cat 
show put on by David Woods, who was vice president of Bressler 
Ice Cream. That was the only time in my entire life that I've 
ever been at Arlington Heights Racetrack. 

Jack Hanley was there, or up in Arlington Heights, unless 
this is--unless they fabricated it. 

Q 

A 

(pause) 

Q Do you remember bringing two people home at once to your 
place? 

A Yeah, David Cram and Michael Rossi. 

Q Other people. 




